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Weekly Headlines 

 

CAPTION COMPETITION FOR THIS WEEK: 

What is Glenda doing? 

 

 
Suggestions were: 
“I might be a foreigner but Paul Roger said he would ring ahead and guarantee  
 me entry to Hong Kong.  Didn’t you get his call?” 
 

or 
 

“Bruce, Lee’ve me alone!” ……………WINNER!!! – Sue Roger – short and to the point! 
 

or 
  
“Yes, that's definitely a planter wart!” 
 

or 
 

“Oops, pardon me!”      or        “Glenn, did I bring a spare pair of pants?” 
 

or 
 

Trying to kick him in the whatsits! 
 

or 
 

“The Asian Hokey Pokey” – “Put your right foot in….” 

 

 

Welcome to the  

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Everyone, 
 
Was wonderful and 
refreshing to have 
such a youthful 
presenter at our 
Rotary Club this 
week.  Michael 
Jackson-Rand (and 
yes, there were a few 
comments about his 
name!)  has 
wonderful ideas and 
intent and all 
members listened 
with respect for his 
plans. 
 
We certainly wish 
Michael well on his 
challenge and hope 
that we can support 
him in some way. 
 
PLEASE, 
Don’t forget!  Would love 
market reports to be sent to 
me by the Sunday afternoon 
so that I can complete the 
Jerraganda. Any photos 
would also be great – just 
email to me on: 
chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au  
 

Any reminders or extra news, 

also just email me  

Enjoy, 

Chris Hunter 

Editor 

 

 

 

 

mailto:chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au
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THANKS EVERYONE! 

ANZAC Day 2016 
Rotary Club of Jerrabomberra 

Supporting our troops through 

 

In the early morning hours of ANZAC day Jerra Rotarians set up to cook breakfast favourites for the 

crowd attending dawn service at the Jerrabomberra Hotel. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With the help of the Community, we raised $545.12 for Legacy. The Rotary Club of Jerrabomberra 

rounded that figure up to $1,000.00 by donating another $454.12 
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Legacy is a charity providing services to Australian families suffering after the injury or death 

of a spouse or parent, during or after their defence force service. 

For more information or to donate directly please visit the Legacy website 

Legacy.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rotary Club of Jerrabomberra would like to thank all service members past and present for their 

contribution to our country. We would like to thank the community for supporting the ANZAC tradition and 

recognising the contribution of our service members. We would like to thank the Jerrabomberra Hotel for the 

wonderful service they provide and for inviting us to participate in the ANZAC day celebrations.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mary-Rose Mulvaney 

President 

Rotary Club of Jerrabomberra 
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LIFE’S BUMPY ROAD! – Guest speaker, Michael Jackson-Rand 

Michael’s message was of a 4WD charity venture that hopes to help raise awareness of depression and 

suicide.  This is an affliction which today is all too-prevalent in the male population and particularly the younger 

generation.  As a lot of these men also make up a large proportion of the 4WD community, 4WDriving seemed 

to be a good place to start. 

 

The statistics are concerning:  7.8 people die daily from suicide – 5 of these are  

male. 

The scale of depression is 1 in 5 people suffer from this. 

The key goals of Michael’s organisation are: 

 To help people recognise the scale of depression 

 To raise awareness of the early signs of depression and 

 To create a clear understanding of what it is like to live with depression.  

 

Michael’s endeavours are linked to Beyond Blue and Lifeline. 

 

Michael hopes to embark on a 3-week adventure to the tip of Cape York in July, 2017.  Access more 

information on www.lifesbumpyroads.com.au Donations can be  made on-line.  Perhaps Rotary can organise 

talks along the way to the Cape.  Message is Have courage – share hope! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                     

                 Bev’s way of emailing a late entry in the caption  

                 competition to Chris!  Yes, that is a serviette! 

 

 

 

PEACE FELLOWS MESSAGE TO MEMBERS 

As you know, 8 of the Peace Fellows who are undertaking the Masters in International Studies in Peace and 

Conflict Resolution at the Rotary Centre at UQ in Brisbane in the current year will be visiting Canberra April 30-

May 3 2016. They come from across the world, have a wide range of talents – but most importantly they have 

all been very active and creative in helping people in various parts of the world who suffer from the 

consequences of conflict. 

 
 As in past years, we are holding a dinner where local Rotarians can meet these very special people and hear 
their stories.  
 
Details as follows: 
When: Monday 2/5/16, 1830 for 1900 
Where: The Deck at Regatta Point, Barrine Drive, Parkes 
Cost: $65pp (note, this includes the cost of all the Peace Fellows’ dinners) 

 

http://www.lifesbumpyroads.com.au/
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 Registration is open on the District website – please book soon to ensure your place! 
 
 If you have any queries or would like to organise a Club table, please contact me as below. 
 
 Thanks for your support. 
 

Garth 
Garth Britton 
 Chair 
 
Peace Fellows Committee 
P: +61 2 6161 0556 
M: +61 438 204 870 
E: garth.britton@netspeed.com.au 
 
 

LAST WEEK’S MEETING 

 

GUESTS FOR THIS WEEK:     Eleanor Ooster, Scott (Anton’s guest), Michael Jackson-Rand 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:        Jan, Paul and Sue, Anton, Peter, Cathy and Colin, Chris, Paul Robey, Mez and Lizzie 

  

APOLOGIES THIS WEEK:     Sue J., Ian, Andrea, Carolyn, Bruce, Vicki, David, Glenn and Glenda, ……. 

                                              LOA – Pam & Terry, Jon 
                                          

 CHARGE TO AUSTRALIA:    Thanks to Paul Roger 

 

TOAST TO ROTARY INTERNATIONAL:   Thanks to Sue Roger 

 

REPORTS FOR THIS WEEK: 
MEZ’S PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   

OUR NEW VISION STATEMENT FOR DISCUSSION –                                                                                                      

 “A vibrant and fun-loving community group actively making a difference both locally and 

internationally.” 

 

OUR ELEVATOR SPEECH -                                                                                                                                                               

“Jerrabomberra Rotary is a group of like-minded people who come together to serve the community and 

to make sure they have a good time doing it.  We have lots of programs that impact on youth, the aged 

and the disadvantaged.  We are active locally but also internationally as we are a global organisation.” 

 

PRESIDENT MEZ’S REPORT: 

 Forums on Mental Health – 11th May @ Bungendore, 11th June @ 

Qbn / Qbn West 

 Market Roster is a little concerning – thanks for Rosemary Pemmer for 

stepping in. 

 Volunteer Roster for ANZAC Day BBQ – please indicate if coming. 

 PLEASE NOTE:  All money’s to come to Pres. Mez for banking. 

                                                                                                                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:garth.britton@netspeed.com.au
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LIZZIE’S SECRETARY’S REPORT: 

 Remember, you can help by submitting articles and pictures for the District Bulletin. 

 NTR 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

 Please, all monies to Mez for banking. 

 Auditors Report will be presented at the Special Meeting at the end of this meeting.  

SUE ROGER’S YOUTH & VOCATIONAL SERVICE REPORT: 

 Sue advised that there are two potential candidates for NYSF 

 For RYLA candidate has withdrawn. 

 

 

CHILLY’S INTERNATIONAL & FOUNDATION REPORT: 

 NTR (a) 

 

 

BRUCE’S COMMUNITY SERVICE REPORT:  

 NTR (a) 

 

 

DAVID’S CLUB SERVICE REPORT: 

 Swim-a-thon roster is very light due to District Assembly – Can you help? 

 NEW Meet & Greet Roster Duties below:   

 

MEET & GREET/ SPEAKER RESPONSE 

DATE NAME 

21 Apr Peter Jarvis 

28 Apr Bev McKay 

5 May Anton Pemmer 

12 May Paul Robey 

19 May Cathy Hobbs 

26 May Sue Roger 

2 Jun Chris Hunter 

9 Jun David Stevens 

16Jun Robert Chilman 

23 Jun Nil 

 Updated 8 March 2016 

If you will be absent, please arrange a replacement and advise David Stevens. 

If you will be absent, please arrange a replacement and advise David Stevens.                  

I have been asked by a couple of folk about what this position will involve. Keep in mind the following: 

• You should arrive by 6.15 pm, 

• Liaise with the attendance officer to ascertain if visitors are expected, 

• Keep an eye on the door and introduce yourself to any visitors and make them welcome, 

• If the visitor is a guest speaker introduce them to Anton, if he has not already greeted them, 

• Introduce the visitor to the President, 

• Find a seat for the visitor and introduce them to other members at the table, and 

• Offer a wine or other drink, if appropriate 

When we have a guest speaker, at the conclusion of their presentation and question time, Anton will invite you to respond with a 

vote of thanks to the speaker. Your response may be brief or more fulsome as you feel is appropriate to the occasion. 

David Stevens - Club Service Director 

                                                                                                                                                                                              



  7 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

 

 Bowelcare Kits progressing well – thanks, Bev. 

 Visit to Alex and Vera 

 Eddie the Eagle film fundraiser was attended by 3 members and reports are it is a good movie – a 

crowd of 120 Rotarians attended. 
 

 

REGULAR HAPPENINGS 

 

SERGEANT’S FINES:    Bev did it again and had us all in stitches!  Well done! 

 

MEALS:  THIS WEEK!    Chinese this week.  Thanks, Bev. 

Don’t forget that the person to notify about meals is Bev.  See her details at the end on the newsletter.  

PLEASE, try to make her job easy and notify her if you will be there or not by midday on Tuesdays. 

P.S.:  Here they are in case you can’t look that far! 

           T: 0407 537 233 E: bevmac14@ozemail.com.au 
 
 
ATTENDANCE: 
 

This week it was 62%. 
 

 

Did anyone win?  NO!  

Lizzie picked the 6 of hearts. But no luck! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 30
th
 April – Vicki, Chilli & Volunteer needed! (No this is not a new club member – it is a call for HELP!) 

  7
th
 May – Glenn, Glenda, Chris 

 Still H/W for the week:  Think of some potential members for our list. 

                

                                                   *****   MEETING CLOSED  - 20.05 hrs ******     

 

SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING  - OPENED AT 20.11 HRS 
 

Discussion and presentation of the 2014/2015 Auditor’s Report. 

Moved by Paul Roger and Seconded by Paul Robey that the report be accepted.  All in agreement. 

 

Meeting Closed at 20.18 hrs. 

 

SOME NEWS FROM THE MARKETS…. 

PLEASE NOTE - New Email address:  Please ensure you update your email contacts list to reflect the new 

address market.manager@crfm.com.au  

      **  PLEASE NOTE – THIS IS A LATEST  NEW ROSTER – DELETE ALL OTHERS! 

 

Weekly Meeting Reminders – Meeting No. 886 

mailto:bevmac14@ozemail.com.au
mailto:market.manager@crfm.com.au
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* Details as provided by the Market Master 

Market Roster is current as of the date of publishing however changes may have occurred. Please visit: 
http://portal.clubrunner.ca/9728/SitePage/capital-region-farmers-market/roster 

for the most up to date roster. 
 
 

 

This week’s report: Sorry – no report this week! 
 
 
Reminder on times – Arrive 6.45 am / Set up by 7 am / Parking by 7.30 am / 
Finish Parking at 11 am / pack up at 11.30 am 

23rd April 
2016 

Anton, 
Rosemary, 

Andrea 

Tables 
$ 

Bags 
$ 

Water 
$ 

Books 
$ 

Cooler 
Bags 

$ 

Donations            
$ 

Total 
$ 

 

The Last Page 

                                                                Program 

Meetings Social & Special Events 
Date Description Date Description (Contact) 

21 April Speaker: Michael Jackson-Rand “Life’s Bumpy Road” 30 April – 1st May MS Mega Swim 

28th April  30  April – 1st May District Assembly 

17th May Chris Nunn – Life as An International Coach 11th June  Mental Health Forum – Qbn West Club 

  27th - 30th October DISTRICT CONFERENCE in Goulburn 

    

* Compiled from information provided by the Program Person 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOARD OF MANAGEMENT - 2015-2016 

President Mez Mulvaney 

President Elect Liz Mulvaney 

Vice President Paul Robey 

Secretary Liz Mulvaney 

Treasurer Carolyn Hackett 

Club Service Director David Stevens 

Community Service Director Bruce Miller 

International and Foundation Director Robert Chilman 

Youth and Vocational Service Director Sue Roger 

CURRENT CLUB MEMBERS 

Robert Chilman Paul Robey, PP 

Cathy Hobbs Jan Pettigrew, PHF, PP 

Carolyn Hackett  Paul Roger PHF, PP 

Colin Hobbs, PHF, PP Sue Roger 

Chris Hunter, OAM, PHF, PP Pam Spencer, PHF, PP 

Peter Jarvis, PHF, PP Terry Spencer, PHF, PP 

Sue Jarvis, PHF David Stevens, PHF, PP 

Bev McKay Vicki Still 

Bruce Miller Glenda Wahlert, PP 

Liz Mulvaney, PHF, PE Glenn Wahlert, PHF 

Mez Mulvaney, OAM, PHF,  
                             President 

Jon Wells 

Anton Pemmer, PHF, PP Ian Wholohan 

  

  

HONORARY MEMBERS SUPPORTERS 

Alex Alexander, PP Vera Alexander 

Anne Davis, PHF, PP Liz Miller 

 David Bailey, PHF, PP 

CLUB DETAILS 

Rotary Club of Jerrabomberra Incorporated 

PO Box 8, Jerrabomberra NSW, 2619 

www.jerrarotary.org.au 

Email: secretary@jerrabomberra.rotarnet.com.au 

Meets 
Thursday 6.15 for 6.30 – 8.30pm 
Jerrabomberra Public School (Staff Room) 

Attendance & 
Apologies 

Bev McKay by 12 Noon Tuesday 
T: 0407 537 233 E: bevmac14@ozemail.com.au  

Newsletter 
Contributions 

Chris Hunter 
T: 0418 646 317  E: chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au  

http://portal.clubrunner.ca/9728/SitePage/capital-region-farmers-market/roster
mailto:bevmac14@ozemail.com.au
mailto:chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au
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OUR HISTORY 

In 1998 the Rotary Clubs of Queanbeyan and Queanbeyan West Rotary decided to sponsor a new Rotary Club based in Jerrabomberra.  Bill Lilley, John Snedden and 
Peter Jarvis from Queanbeyan West took on the joint roll of mentoring the development of the new club.  (Peter Jarvis went on to become our Charter President). 

Advertising for potential members began in March 1998.  After a successful campaign, the Club was chartered on 18 November 1998 with 26 members.  

Initial meetings were held at the Jerrabomberra General Store—the venue was very good until we grew in numbers. We then moved to the Jerrabomberra 
Community Centre for a few years, and we now meet at the Jerrabomberra Public School Staff Room, on Thursdays (6.15 for 6.30 pm).  

(Charter) President Peter Jarvis ran competitions to select a name for our Club Newsletter and a design for the Club banner. There were some good and some not 
so good suggestions. Pam Spencer suggested the winning bulletin name ‘Jerraganda’ and David Stevens was the successful designer of our club banner. The design 
incorporated a goose and the windmill associated with the original entrance to the estate adjacent to the Community Centre. Both the Jerraganda and the Club 
logo have evolved to keep pace with modern times. 

We have always been, and continue to be, a vibrant and fun loving club providing valued community service, both locally and internationally.  Our motto is,  

“Doing Good and Having Fun” 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 


